    NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
At THE NEW VICTORY HALL, NEATISHEAD
THURSDAY 17th JUNE 2021 at 7.30pm 
Present: M Godfrey (Chair), C How, D Church, D Pickering, R Hanger. NCC R Price, Clerk: C Hummel. 1 member of the public present.

Meeting commenced at 7.31pm 
1. APOLOGIES
N Fowle – Prior engagement – ACCEPTED

Cllr Mancini-Boyle gave apologies for not attending the meeting.
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
2.1 Members are invited to declare a previously undisclosed interest relating to items on the agenda - NONE
3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on 20th May 2021 were AGREED with an amendment to 7.1 that stated bench at the staithe should be playing field. Proposed R Hanger Seconded C How.

4. PUBLIC SPEAKING
The meeting will be adjourned for up to 15 minutes:

4.1
To receive reports from County and District Councillor & Cluster 12 Police Magazine Update. – R Price said covid figures were now at 3095 in North Norfolk this was up 16 from the previous week, with sadly 1 death reported. The figures meant that in North Norfolk cases were at 10 per 100,000 people. R Price spoke about that county divisions had been opened for review with some potential changes. Although Neatishead would not be affected it will affect neighbouring villages and towns such as Stalham. Visit www.bcereviews.org.uk to see the proposals and give your opinions.

4.2
To receive questions from the public relating to items on the agenda. Each speaker is allowed a maximum of 5 minutes. – A resident wished to express approval on the steps that are being taken by the parish council regarding speeding within the village. It was asked if there is potential to spread this further. The parish council are open to this and encourage the community to come on board to ways to stop speeding through Neatishead.
5. MATTERS ARISING - TO RECEIVE UPDATES
5.1 Broken Bench at the Playingfield – Following the clerk sending options for a replacement bench it was AGREED on the Captain’s Treble Seat Bench from NBB Recycled Furniture at £275 & VAT. Proposed M Godfrey, Seconded R Hanger. It was agreed that a base for the new seat might be required. R Hanger and M Godfrey offered their services to do this. Thanks was given and they would advise the clerk so that a risk assessment could be created prior to commencing.

5.2 Parish Council Vacancy – Co-option – July 2021 meeting. It was confirmed that if an applicant/s should apply that this would be on the agenda and for discussion at the July meeting.

5.3 Bins on Playing field and School Road have been reported numerous times recently and there appears to be an issue with them being collected. The clerk as been in touch with environmental concerning this and promises have been made for them to be emptied. Councillors and the clerk will continue to keep and eye on this situation with the view of requesting larger bins if it is felt necessary.
6. CORRESPONDENCE.
6.1 Email: Norfolk ALC Wellbeing – The Queens Platinum Jubilee Beacons - NOTED

6.2 Email: Resident – Request for spikes to be attached to the swings on the playing field to stop birds. – The Play Inspectors had requested that these strips were removed so this was done. The clerk will contact The Play Inspectors and explain the issues and how this can be resolved.

7. FINANCIAL MATTERS. AGREED Proposed R Hanger, Seconded C How
7.1
Main Account – As at 31st May 2021   
£6,904.42
 
Saving Account – As at 31st May 2021 
£4,544.20


Interest



              
                                                                                                £0.04



Allotment 



                                                                                              £52.00

7.2
Payments Authorised for June 2021:

Anglian Water 
 DD                                                                                                                                         £43.00


C Hummel – Salary for June 2021





                               £264.16


Country style Recycling Ltd



                                                                                 £27.00


C Barrett




                                                                               £145.00

7.3
Confirm bank statements. AGREED

7.4
Internal Audit AGAR 20/21- The Internal audit dated 10/06/21 the clerk advised that it would be advisable to have a councillor to review the accounts that the clerk will send to them quarterly. These can then be approved at the meeting. C How AGREED to this measure.


Part 2 of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return was covered.


Certificate of Exemption was signed by the Chair and clerk 

Section 1 Annual Governance Statement was completed and signed


Section 2 Accounting Statements were signed.

It was confirmed that the rights to view would run from 21st June through to 30th July 2021
        8.
PLANNING.
8.1
To consider applications received from NNDC: NONE
Notifications received from NNDC: 
8.2        To consider applications received from Broads Authority

Notifications received from Broads Authority: 

9. STAITHE MAINTENANCE
To give further updates from a water leak that affected the Staithe and Quay Heading. The clerk confirmed that J Haggith had attended site and had managed to come up with a solution for surface water that was causing a major slip hazard and bowing of the quay heading. A French drain had been installed and a four-inch hole had been drilled into the quay heading. This was showing immediate improvement and over the course of the next few days the path was drying out. The Broads Authority under the terms of the lease will now have to address the quay heading and repair/fix the quay heading that has been affected. The source of the water could not be located. The leaking on the line to the staithe taps was also identified and has been fixed.
10. WILDLIFE FRIENDLY VILLAGE
To discuss the Wildlife Friendly Village, requests to the Parish Council – The parish council have been asked if they would take over the cutting of verges in Neatishead. Concerns were raised about the cost and the liability of taking over it over from Highways. Cllr R Price advised that a number of parishes close to Neatishead have control of verges including Happsiburgh, Sea Palling, Wroxham, North Walsham. R price explained that verges are currently being cut and various wild flowers and are being decimated as a result. An incident occurred in Potter Heigham where verges were cut the previous evening at 11.30pm. R Price will be having a meeting with Graham Bygraves – Head of Highways in early July regarding the cutting of verges and the timings. R Price will get a breakdown of what it will cost from Highways for a parish council to undertake the contract. If the parish council were to agree R Price would look at purchasing the equipment to do it. Although the Wildlife Friendly Village have requested the parish council look into this Highways and R Price can only deal with the parish council, so it would mean looking for a contractor who would undertake this work.

The parish council would be willing to look at the costs but concerns are still raised at to insurance, timings, and liability. A request had also been made that the money that the parish council have set aside to be used towards making the staithe more wildlife friendly. The parish council felt that this could be of value, however at present with issues that are currently at the staithe and the plan to install railings, parking and general tidying of the site that this could be looked at after these are resolved.

The parish council felt that it really required at least one member of the Wildlife Friendly Village to attend the meeting to have a conversation with the parish council over their ideas and their own input into this rather than the various emails with different requests. R Price said that he would have contact with Wildlife Friendly Village and the clerk will invite the group again to the next meeting in July.
11. HIGHWAYS
Footpath update – The Clerk, N Fowle and C How had met with NCC Highways and Footpaths as to whether a footpath from the corner of School Road towards Common Road would be viable. Unfortunately, it was deemed that this would not be practical as the footpath would have to cut from one side of the road to the other too many times to be of value and there were a few areas where a path would not be possible at all. It was evaluated that there was the potential for a permissive footpath across a recently purchased field. The parish council AGREED for the clerk to carry out further investigations to trace the owner of the field. If a permissive footpath was possible this would cut a large section of the blind corner off. Highways also confirmed two areas that were highways verges and could be created as Trod paths. One being on School Road corner up to the BT post and the second by the industrial units. This could be done under the parish partnership scheme. Highways would get some costs for this and will advise the clerk to present to the parish council. Highways also said that new road markings could be painted to state slow and a few more signs on existing posts to highlight the school. Highways have suggested that they could do this from their own budget. R Price would chase this up.

The clerk asked R Price for an update regarding the SAM2. R Price said that Barton Turf and Irstead had been sending and receiving emails from Highways and Westcotec, which the clerk should have been receiving. The clerk confirmed that she has received nothing from Barton Turf & Irstead Parish Council, Highways or Westcotec. R Price confirmed that he would forward all the emails and advise all other parties concerned that Neatishead should be involved in the quotation and purchase of the equipment. Clerk would speak to the chair of Barton Turf and Irstead Parish Council as to why they had not been consulted or kept in the loop.

A councillor voiced concerns that the police have stated they do not look at the figures generated from the SAM2. R Price said that the new police commissioner was looking to ensure that road safety become a priority. It was also noted that currently when police units check speeds it is at the wrong time of day and not at the busiest periods. 

Concerns have also been raised over the size of the vehicles around the village to the industrial unit, that then at the very least the area around the school needs to be marked at 20mph. R Price said that he would include this in his email to Highways.
12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  TO  BE RAISED  AT A FUTURE MEETING.
Litter Pick in Neatishead

Wildlife Friendly Village
13. NEXT MEETING OF THE PARISH  COUNCIL
The next parish council meeting will take place on Thursday 15th July 2021 at 7.30pm at The New Victory Hall

Meeting Closed at 8.45pm
WEARING OF MASKS AND SOCIAL  DISTANCING WILL BE IN PLACE. THE PARISH COUNCIL ASK POLITELY THAT A LATERAL FLOW TEST IS TAKEN AND A NEGATIVE RESULT IS SHOWN PRIOR TO ATTENDING THE MEETING. DUE TO COVID RULES ENTRY MAY BE REFUSED IF IT BREAKS GOVERNMENT GUIDELINES OR HALL CAPACITY. TRACK AND TRACE WILL ALSO BE IN OPERATION.
Mrs Charlotte Hummel – Clerk to Neatishead Parish Council

Fairfield, 20 Station Road, Ormesby St Margaret, Norfolk.  NR29 3NH
Telephone:  01493 718128                                                                                                                    email:  neatishead.parish@gmail.com

